

City of Boston, Massachusetts Office of the Mayor

MICHELLE WU

May 15, 2023

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I hereby transmit for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend an in-kind donation of helmets, valued at Two Thousand Dollars (\$2,000.00), donated by Boston Children's Hospital, located at 300 Longwood Ave Boston, MA. 02115

The purpose of this sponsorship is to support Boston's Commitment to the Youth Project, a multi-year plan centered around increasing access for children to learn about swimming, riding bikes, sports, arts, and gardening. This donation provides helmets for the children of Boston to keep them safe as they learn to ride a bike at one of the ten locations around the City of Boston this summer.

I urge your Honorable Body to pass this order as expeditiously as possible, so that the City may receive them and expend them for the purposes for which they were awarded.

Sincerely,

Michelle Wu Mayor of Boston

CITY OF BOSTON

IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF BOSTON TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND THE DONATION OF GOODS FROM BOSTON CHILDREN'S HOSPITAL AT TWO THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$2,000)

ORDERED: That the City of Boston, acting by and through its Mayor's Office of Early Childhood, be, and hereby is, authorized, in accordance with Section 53A of Chapter 44 of the Massachusetts General Laws, to accept and expend a donation from Boston Children's Hospital in the form of helmets in an amount that shall not exceed Two Thousand (\$2,000.00) for the purpose of funding Boston's Commitment to the Youth Project.

THE FORGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

ADAM CEDERBAUM
CORPORATION COUNSEL

BY__